
 
Northern Virginia Archers 

March 2022  

Date of Meeting: March 3, 2022 
 
NORVA members attending via phone:  
 
Ken Wilkinson John Shea  Uwe Jacobs  Susan Erdos   
Dave Grant  Celeste Otsuka Jeff Tyree  Jim Libovicz   
John McKenzie José Arvelo  
 
 
 

The First NORVA shoot of the year is April 2.  
Register on-line today! 

 
Thanks to all who came out to the March 19 Work Party! 
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Message from the Board 
As required in NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the membership of the Board’s 
actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the March 2022 meeting.  
 
 

General Items 

The March 2022 meeting was held on-line. It was led by club Vice President Ken Wilkinson.   

 
March 19 Work Party 
There was a discussion in anticipation of the March 19 Work Party.   

We had a great turnout at the Work Party.  Tasks included repairing steps on the 3-D course, 
replacing stakes for the 60-yard practice lane, clearing out debris near the shed, and tearing 
down the old outhouse that had been out of use for over a decade.  The stakes on the 60-yard 
lane will be painted soon, after we lay the lane with gravel. 

Paying for snacks and drinks 
Treasurer John Shea reported that there is now a QR code on the clubhouse refrigerator to pay 
for snacks and drinks.  We will look into using a similar payment method for the sale of food 
and merchandise at Club shoots.  

Storage for the Club 
There was a discussion of the possibility of purchasing a container to help with our storage 
needs.  It was noted that these containers could get extremely hot in the summer.  The Club will 
obtain quotes and revisit this idea at a later meeting. 

 

3-D Range (Reggie Atkins) 

Treasurer John Shea reported that some of the targets and inserts for the 3-D course have been 
replaced.  Reggie is rearranging targets in anticipation of the upcoming shoots.   
 

Events (Celeste Otsuka) 

Celeste will put in a new order for Club caps.  She will talk to the vendor who provided the new 
merchandise.    
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First Work Party of the Year 

  

 

 

Many industrious club members showed up to lend a hand at the Work Party on March 19 
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Academy (Dave Grant) 

The Academy held its own work party in early March to re-side its shed and to prepare the range 
for the upcoming year of classes.  Classes resumed in March.   

 
 

Membership (Gerry Petraitis) 

Gerry did a new-member orientation on March 13.  He was originally going to do two classes, 
but he combined them into one big afternoon class. This class allowed us to sign up 24 primary 
members and 7 family members. These 31 new archers bring our total membership to 560. 

 

Tournaments (Susan Erdos) 

The Icebreaker shoot scheduled for March 12 was canceled due to inclement weather.  

The Club’s upcoming shoots are 

 April 2 – Field, Hunter, and 3-D Pin shoot 

 May 21 – “Spring Fling” Field, Hunter, and 3-D Pin shoot 

 June 11 – 3-D Money shoot 

 

Free Material for Targets 

At the March 19 Work Party, we cleaned out a lot of material for targets that the Club no longer 
needs.  The material is stacked next to the dumpster (see below).  Feel free to take what you 
need to make your own targets at home.  We will leave these materials out for the next few 
weeks.  After that, we will ask our trash removal company to take them away. 
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 Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

The Club took in almost $2,000 in membership renewals in February.  

 

Because of the higher than expected number of member renewals, John revised his estimates for 
the Club’s balances at the end of the year.  The estimates are now for approximately the same 
amount of funds as we took in during 2021.   

 
 

 

 


